
REMEMBRANCE 
SUNDAY
The remembrance service was held in St, 
Peter's Church. There was a good number 
present in spite of a very stormy day. The 
service was conducted by Mr. Charlie Philp 
and the address was given by the Revd. 
Arthur Ransome who was deputising for the 
Vicar, Revd. Michael4 Bartlett, who was 
unable to attend. The organist was Mr. 
Charlie Honey who also read the lesson. The 
Standard Bearer was Dr. G. Barron. The 
Roll of Honour was read by Mr. D. Bolton. 
The offertory for the Royal British Legion 
Fund as taken up by Mr, I. Honey and Mr. 
W. Norris. Poppy wreaths were laid at the 
War Memorial by Mr. George Kay, R.N.L.I., 
Mr. D. Bolton, Parish Council, Mr. Cyril 
Brown, Methodist Church, Mrs. R. Castle, 
St. Peter’s Church, Mr. W. Dawe, Golden 
Circle, Mrs. M. Slatter, Womens' Institute, 
Samantha May, Port Isaac Brownies. 
Coffees were served in the Church Rooms, 
All arrangements were made by Mr. J. 
Cunningham. Charlie Honey.

POPPY APPEAL
£604.35 was received on behalf of the Royal 
British Legion Poppy Apeal in November, a 
wonderful response,.thank you all. A special 
thanks to all donation collectors, not forget­
ting shops, pubs, etc, and to Graham Woods 
for displaying wreaths in the Drug Store.

John Cunningham, 
Honorary Organiser; British Legion.

AIR AMBULANCE
The Jumble Sale held in October in the 
Church Rooms raised £139. Thanks to all 
who helped and supported us.

Marilyn and Rose.

WAVE’S END
June and Derek Mann, who were previously 
in Worcestershire and Warwickshire, new 
proprietors of the Castle Rock Hotel, would 
like to extend a warm welcbme to old and 
new customers in the ‘Wave’s End Bar’ 
situated at the rear of the hotel. Opening 
times are Monday, Wednesday, Friday, and 
Saturday from 7.30 -  ll.OOpin. The main 
hotel is closed at the moment whilst 
building work is in progress and we hope to 
be back in business for the early Spring.

LETTER TO 
PORT ISAAC VILLAGE
May I, through Trio express my grateful 
thanks for the friendship and support I have 
received from so many of you during the 
last five years. Not only those of you who 
gave me material help, but also the many 
words and smiles of encouragement, which 
I will always remember. I am delighted to 
be able to remain in the village. I wish 
Pam and Charlie every success with the Tie 
Pol Pen, and to all of you a very Happy 
Christmas. Sincerely, j m  Simons.
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PORT ISAAC 
ILLUMINATIONS
Well Done Port Isaac!
Many thanks for all yout* donations, which 
ensure another and better display of lights. 
The Coffee Morning at Margaret Clarke’s 
on November 4th. raised £279. From the 
considerable large donations to the humb­
lest pensioner’s quid, I thank you all from 
the bottom of my heart. My especial thanks 
to all our helpers: Muriel, Margaret, Mary 
(I’m running out of M ’s), Geoff, Linda, 
Alison, Mike, and many others, including 
the lads who helped piit ’em up. Don’t 
forget Switch-on-Night on Saturday De­
cember 11th at 7.00 pm. Come along and 
see where your money went. See you then. 
Happy Christmas. Eric.

ANNUAL DRAW
There were six prizes in my usual Draw, 
which took place at St. Minver Cricket 
Club, and they stayed mostly local. But the 
response was veiy poor this year with the 
weather and the recession. Net profit was 
only £105. Unfortunately there will be no 
share-out for the seriior citizens this 
Christmas, the money will be shared out 
between the Mentally Handicapped, thePlay 
School, and the Air Ambulance. I hope next 
year will be back to normal. Bill Dawe/

BLANCHE MARTHA CLEAVE
Port Isaac has again lo^t one of its oldest 
residents by the death of Mrs. Cleave, aged 
90 years, who died at the home of her son 
and daughter-in-law, 12 Trewetha Lane. 
Mrs. Cleave had lived at Rock and at 
Padstow for many years, finally coming to 
Port Isaac a few years ago. The funeral was 
held at St. Michael's Church, Porthilly, 
Rock, on November 22nd, followed by 
interment in the churchyard where she was 
laid to rest with her late husband Norman 
who died in 1985. A ntimber of relatives 
and friends were present. We all express our 
sympathy to the family in their bereavement.
The family of the late Blanche Cleave wish 
to express their sincere thanks to the doctors 
and nurses of the Port Isaac surgery, to those 
who attended the funeral service at St. 
Michael’s Church, Porthiily, Rock, and for 
letters and cards received. Special thanks to 
the vicar the Reverend Peter Frowley, the 
bearers, and also to Mr. Ian C. Honey the 
funeral director.

J. R. MURPHY
The death occurred on November 14th. of 
J. Roderick Murphy at home in Solihull, 
aged 48 years. Rod, Maureen, and family 
lived for some time in Siivershell View, 
until business caused their5 return to the 
Midlands, but they continued to visit their' 
many friends in Port Isaac. News of his 
untimely deatb will be sfedly received by all 
who knew him.’We exprbss bur sympathy to 
his wife and children.
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NAMES PLEASE
We received several articles this month 
without the contributor’s name on them. 
Will everyone please put their name on 
articles in case Trio, or readers, should need 
to get in touch. If you only want Christian 
names printed, tell us, but give your sur­
names for our reference.

FIREWORKS
On behalf of the Port Gaveme Firework 
Team, we wish to express our thanks to all 
who helped and supported us on what we 
hoped was a spectacular display. By the size 
of the turn-out at both the bonfire and the 
disco, a great night was enjoyed by all. See 
you all next November 5th. Thank you.

Ron, Trudy, and Simon.

We would like to thank everybody who sent 
cards, offered, and gave, help during Jill’s 
short stay in hospital. Port Isaac does it 
again. Thanks. John and Jill McDonnell

I would like to thank all my family and 
friends for visits, gifts, and get-well cards 
received during my stay in hospital. I am 
now at home and feeling much better.

Sylvia Julian.

C a r e t s
Good wishes for Christmas

and the New Year
from Sam and Denise

Open Fridays, Saturdays, and 
Sundays throughout the winter.

Telephone (0208) 880862
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PARISH COUNCIL
An unofficial report compiled from notes 
taken by a member of the public during the 
meeting held at the Church Rooms, Port 
Isaac, on Monday 8th. November, For 
authoritative information, please refer to the 
Parish Council minutes.
Chairman David Bolton made a vote of 
thanks to the people who organised the 
Guy Fawkes bonfire at Port Gaveme and 
complimented them on a super job of 
clearing up afterwards.

David Welton asked why the last item on 
the agenda would be held ‘in committee’ 
and it was explained that, although this had 
not been shown on the agenda, a resolution 
to exclude the press and the public would 
be voted on at the appropriate time.

Public Discussion
Olive Strout pointed out that ragwort, and 
certain other weeds, were still classified as 
'illegal* contrary to statements made at last 
month's meeting. She also complained that 
the surface of Middle Street was still 
uneven and could cause somebody to fall.
Peggy Richards spoke about ash trees that 
had been felled in Mayfield Road because 
they were undermining a stone wall and 
concrete drive. She suggested that the 
Council should perhaps check that the same 
problem would not arise with new trees 
recently planted close to stone walls near 
the school. She went on to say that the 
hedges in Trewetha Lane between the play­
ing fields and ‘Gwelva’ were overhanging 
two feet into the road and making it very 
dangerous for pedestrians.

Robin Penna noted that footpath no. 32 was 
on the agenda. He said this had been a 
pleasant walk until, a few years ago, when 
the present owner of Buirow Park stopped 
people from walking through his yard. The 
path was also used sometimes by people 
returning to Polzeath after cream teas at 
Trewint. Whereas the definitive map show­
ed no footpath markings through Burrow 
Park farmyard, the numbering, and the 
accompanying statement, indicated that the 
path started from Scarrabine and Trewint 
and went through to the B.3314 -  there 
were no ‘terminal’ figures either side of the 
farmyard and the path had the same 
number throughout. He suggested, however, 
that if a modification of the path was 
sought, a route could be along the lane 
through Trecreege and out on to the 
relatively quiet road into Trelights, making 
possible a Trelights -  Trewint -  Trecreege 
circular walk.

Finance
After presenting this month’s accounts, 
David Welton quoted from a District 
Council letter which indicated that in the 
future Parish Councils may become liable 
for the cost of maintaining and running 
their public conveniences. The present cost 
of those at the car park and in the fish 
cellars is nearly £4,000 altogether, plus 
£1,000 -  £1,500 for Port Gaveme toilets, 
could total nearly £6,000 per annum and 
would mean increasing the Parish Council 
precept to £ 11,600. The present community

charge to local ratepayers of £15.96 per 
annum, would have to be increased to 
somewhere around £23. There ought at the 
same time, however, to be some reduction 
in the rates required by the District Council 
who are still discussing all the possibilities.

Gates at the Playing Fields
David Bolton reported that one gate is 
almost always open now due to the 
difficulty of shutting it. Both the middle 
post and the hanging post need renewing 
and Eric Stokes was asked to draw up a 
specification for tenders.

Flooding in Coronation Park
The Clerk reported that no progress had 
been made on this as she had not yet heard 
from the National Rivers Authority. Mr. 
Barriball said neighbouring landowners 
should be consulted. The Clerk was asked 
to try and arrange a meeting with N.R.A. 
and David Phelps suggested that the Clerk 
ought, if necessary, be given authority to 
consult a surveyor about the problem, on 
the understanding that his fee would be 
paid by any party found to be at fault.

Footpath No. 32
Cornwall County Council had received, 
from somebody outside the county, a 
request that the definitive footpath map 
should show a continuation of the path 
through Burrow Park farm, and the Parish 
Council is being asked to try and establish 
evidence that the path has been in use for at 
least 20 years. This was thought to be im­
possible but an item would be placed in 
Trio asking anyone who has such evidence 
to contact the Parish Council.

Reports of Committees

Village Hall: David Bolton - no report.

Seats: David Phelps - the committee will 
arrange for the nice seats to be taken from 
the Platt and stored at Trewetha Farm for 
the winter, and be replaced by a black 
plastic one. Ken Webster has volunteered 
to transport the seats to Trewetha.

Playing Fields: No request for permission 
to leave the Chatterbus in the car park had 
been received since Sally Pavitt left and it 
was felt that the present organiser of the 
bus should make an application each year. 
There is no unwritten right for them to use 
the space.

Trees: David Phelps said it was a pity the 
pine tree in Trewetha Lane could not have 
been saved but it was not subject to a 
preservation order. People from elsewhere 
may not realise that any tree in Port Isaac is 
a valuable asset so if anyone knows a tree 
they think is worth saving they can contact 
the Parish Council who may be able to 
have a preservation order put on it.

Tarmac and Chippings Mark Provis was 
not present but comments were made 
concerning the lack of action in remedying 
the pool of water in the road near the 
Co-op where pedestrians are drenched with 
water whenever a car runs through it. The

Clerk is to enquire what action is being 
taken by the Highway Authority.

Parish Council Training Day: The Clerk, 
Hemy Symons, and David Phelps reported 
on the day held recently and spoke of the 
benefits of attending. Much had been 
learned about correct procedure at meetings 
(for instance it was wrong to have ‘matters 
arising’ on the agenda, and ‘any other 
business’ was considered illegal because 
the public must be informed in advance of 
everything to be discussed at a meeting), 
dealing with problems, and the duties of the 
clerk and councillors, also names of people 
to contact. The afternoon session con­
cerning finance was found to be elementary 
and boring. a

CLERK’S CORRESPONDENCE
a. A letter of thanks from St. Breward Band 
for the £50 donation. Their cassette is 
selling well all over the country and they 
take care to advertise Port Isaac.
b. The Christmas lights are being renewed 
and a request for a donation was received 
from Eric Stokes. This, with the possibility 
of a donation for Trelights Christmas lights, 
will be discussed at the next meeting.

c. A letter from Cornwall County Council 
about traffic calming measures for 
Trewetha Lane raised the possibility of the 
school crossing lights being operated from 
both sides of the road. The siting of the 
speed restriction signs is being questioned 
at the same time.

d. David Welton said British Telecom 
should be asked why there is still no 'Port 
Isaac’ in the new phone book when 
everyone else is still there. They had said 
there would be no exchange names in the 
new book. This will be raised at next 
month's meeting.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Alterations to form dormer, Archer Farm, 
Trewetha, Mr. and Mrs. D. Welton: David 
Welton declared an interest. The Parish 
Council was in approval of the application.

Exclusion of the Press and Public
A resolution was made to exclude the press 
and the public for the following discussion 
of exempt material, under section 12a of 
the Local Government Act 1972:
a: Allocation of a one-bedroom sheltered 
bungalow at Mayfield Road.

b: A draft letter in reply to that received 
from Cllr. Dawe’s solicitors.
Part b of the resolution was defeated on a 
vote of four to three by a proposal from 
David Welton, seconded by David Phelps, 
saying that the Parish Council should not 
be seen to be discussing the matter behind 
closed doors -  the Council was not acting 
illegally.

David Bolton read each letter in the 
correspondence so far -  from Cllr. Dawe’s 
Solicitors, the Clerk to the Parish Council's 
letter to the County Association of Parish

Continued on next page.



and Town Councils enclosing David Bolton 
md Henry Symon's draft of a reply to Cllr. 
"awe's solicitors, the reply plus a reply 

from the National Association of Local 
Councils who they had asked for further 
advice and to comment on the draft letter.

David Phelps didn't think the Parish 
Council should be making excuses or 
providing meat for the legal beagles. He 
proposed a short answer acknowledging the 
letter, the contents of which had been 
supplied by Cllr. Dawe, but which the 
Council was at a loss to understand. The 
Council shouldn’t be making excuses but 
should give a short sharp answer and let 
Cllr. Dawe do what he will. Mark Pro vis, 
who had arrived at the beginning of the 
discussion, asked what Cllr. Dawe wanted 
the Council to apologise for. Bill Norris 
thought it w as because he hadn’t been 
believed when he said that he had turned 
the rave party down. The whole thing had 
got overblown, Cllr. Dawe had just asked 
for an apology. Heniy Symons felt that the 
Council should take legal advice about how 
to answer. He pointed out that the minutes 
had not been amended or distorted as in­
ferred in the solicitor’s letter, they had 
merely been added to. Mark Provis said 
that if he had stopped thousands of pebple 
descending on St. Endeliion he didn’t 
think he had done wrong and would do it 
again if necessary and certainly won’t 
apologise. On a vote, David Phelps pro­
posal, that a short letter be sent, was earned: 
unanimously;

Next Meeting
To avoid conflicting with Christmas, next 
month’s meeting of the Parish Council will 
be held one week earlier than usual, on 
Monday 6th. December at 7.30pm. in the 
Church Rooms, Port Isaac. This meeting 
will probably not be reported in Trio.

ST. BREWARDBAND
The band will play carols around the village 
on Wednesday December 22nd, starting at 
Mayfield Road at 7.00pm. Everybody wel­
come. Collection in aid of Cancer Research 
Campaign. Merry Christmas to you all.

. Peggy Richards.

CRICKET CLUB
Many thanks to all who helped and came 
along to ; our Annual ‘D o’. It was a great 
evening.^Special thanks to Rod's ‘Deja 
Blues’ band who were brilliant. £ 102 was 
raised for the Cricket Club.

G eny O ’Connor

FOOTPATH NO. 32
According to the Definitive Statement thisls 
a footpath from Trewint to the Parish 
Boundary with a spur to Scarrabine -  
average width 3ft. The path leaves the Long 
Cross -  Port Quin road at Trewint, crosses 
two fields in a south-westerly direction and 
joins the spur from Scarrabine. It then de­
scends to a stream in the valley between 
Trelights and Port Quin, crosses the stream 
and continues up the opposite side of the 
valley where it joins a line or track coming, 
via Trecreege, from the road at Trelights. 
The path turns west along this lane at the 
rear of Burrow Park farm, then south-west 
again to the farmyard. It ends up following 
the Parish Boundaiy, down the farm drive, 
to the gate on the B.3314 road.
A request has been received that the part of 
the path which runs through the farmyard be 
included on the definitive footpath map. 
Before this can happen, however, evidence 
of use over at least the last twenty years is 
needed. If anyone feels that they can provide 
such evidence, will they please contact the 
Clerk to St. Endellion Parish Council, Mrs 
B. M. Wilhhott, 11 NeW Road, Port Isaac, 
Cornwall. PL29 3SD.
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CHRISTMAS AND NEW YEAR GREETINGS 

FROM LESLEY AND MIKE 
TRADITIONAL CHRISTMAS FAYRE THROUGHOUT DECEMBER 

IN ADDITION TO EXTENSIVE SEAFOOD MENU 
NEW YEAR'S EVE MEDIAEVAL BANQUET 

A 4-course Feast, Wine, Mead, and Ale - all entertainment 
£25.00 per head (fully inclusive). Period costume for hire £5.00
BOOKINGS TAKEN NOW - PLEASE TELEPHONE 880721
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HEART MONITOR
Thanks to everyone who supported our 
Jumble Sale for a heart monitor. Special 
thanks to Pea Pod for the raffle prizes. The 
sum of £28.17 was raised. Peter Lobb

IT PAYS TO ADVERTISE
Put details of your event -  Meeting -  
Jumble Sale -  Whist Drive -  Garden Show 
-  Party -  Coffee Morning -  or whatever -  in 
the Trio Free Diary -  it costs nothing and 
details can be entered as far ahead as you 
like, but copy must be with us two weeks 
before Trio appears. Ask the Blackthorn 
Press to print some posters as well!

Merry Christmas from o
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Take away & delivery 
Friday & Saturday 6 to 9

|  Continental and English Cuisine |  

Orders and Bookings:
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We are also closed > 

25th, and 26th December
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PLUMBING AND 
HEATING CONTRACTOR
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Mafic, Carole, and staff f

wish all tiieir customers t
i  a Happy Christmas
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arid a 
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New Year
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|  Boneless Primal Gammon Joints £t .32 ib. 4 
4 Homemade Pork Sausage Meat 75p Ib. £ 
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Wally and Dolly 
wish everyone 

a Happy Christmas X
I
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GEOFF MORRELL & ANNIE PRICE 

Port Isaac • Phone (0208) 880751 
Quality Cleaning Service

*&

i  .
U  We will clean your home with care to the a 
P highest standard. No job too small. ^ 
o Window cleaning, carpet cleaning, three |  
|  piece suite cleanings chimney sweeping,  ̂
|  general cleaning. $
b House and Hotel Maintenance. §

g Port Isaac Rowing Club f 
o would like to wish everyone |  
« a Very Merry Chri stmas and §j 
4 Happy New Year \
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Pori Isaac Stores 
|  ^PAR*
| Ricky, Val, and Family 
| wish everyone a 
| Happy Christmas and a 
| Very Prosperous New Year a
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§ Christmas Greetings §
}  to everybody §
a from the committee $
a of Port Isaac Village Hail. §
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TELEPHONE 880244

PRIVATE SHELTERED 
HOUSING
Purpose designed and built, one and two- 
bedroomed dwellings for the elderly in 
central Rock. Near to the shops yet with 
privacy and independence. Ideal for non­
drivers. Warden supervision will offer 
security and emergency cover. Finance will 
be arranged through a housing association 
type scheme. We are interested in your 
enquiries now or in the future. Please write 
for further information to: John Varcoe, 
John Bray and Partners, Pavilion Buildings, 
Rock, Wadehridge. PL27 6JS

NEW COMPANY
I want to thank all my customers for their 
continuing support and would like to say 
that from now on I shall be working under 
the new company name ‘Elite Services’ in 
partnership with Annie Price. We shall offer 
the same Quality Cleaning Service as before 
but on a wider scale.
I would also like to take this opportunity to 
wish everyone a Merry Christmas and a 
Happy New Year. Geoff Morrell.
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I  ROWING CLUB
A Trophy was presented to Port Isaac 
Rowing Club by the ‘Cornish Pilot Gig 
Association’ at the Annual Dinner and 
Dance on Saturday 6th. November, in 
recognition of their contribution to rowing 
since the Club’s inception in 1991, and 
particularly for their sportsmanship 
throughout the 1993 season.
ie. the women attended every single event 
this year; the men’s continued effort at the 
events they attended.

Carole Provis

VILLAGE HALL
The hall is in fairly good use now and there 
are three or four regular groups. Signs have 
been put in hand to show people the way to 
the hall, a new board is being painted to go 
over the front doors, and a notice board will 
be placed at bottom of the steps, where 
posters, etc. can be pinned. Efforts will now 
be made to ‘rationalise’ thelight switches in 
the hall to make it easier for people to find 
them, and various other maintenance items 
are being looked at. The committee will 
meet again on Thursday 20th. January, at 
8.00pm. If you want to book the hall, please 
contact me at 18 New Road or telephone 
880292 during the daytime. R0fan p erma

P.I.D.T.A.
Some matters discussed by Port Isaac and 
District Tourism Association Committee 
last month:
‘To The Harbour5 Signs
Signs were put up in the summer, to direct 
visitors to die harbour -  but were stolen 
24 hours later.
Sea Food Week
Port Isaac was put in the limelight by the 
event which was well covered by the North 
Cornwall Advertiser.
Street Cleaning
There has been an improvement in the 
cleaning of the village, possibly due in part 
to P.I.D.T.A. ‘pressurising’ the Council. 
Geoffrey Morrell, employed as extra 
manpower, did a veiy good job. A letter 
will be sent to the District Council thanking 
them for their efforts.
Discover Port Isaac
Supplies of the brochure ‘Discover Port 
Isaac’ continue to be distributed to Tourist 
Information Centres.
1994 Accommodation Guide
There have been many requests for inclusion 
in the Guide. 3,000 copies will be printed -  
enough for the February 'distribution1 
meeting and for the Information Centres.
’Coastlines1 Newspaper
There will again be an advertisement in The 
North Cornwall Heritage Coast Service 
newspaper this year. Robin Penna said that 
he is also producing a whole-page Port Isaac 
'Village Trail' to appear in the newspaper.
‘North Cornwall5 Signs
With regard to intended improvements at 
Kennards House road junction, Malcolm 
Lee has received assurances that the signs 
will be retained.
Wadebridge By-pass
The new by-pass takes people coming from 
the west beyond the B.3314 Port Isaac 
junction at Wadebridge. Robin Pema

I
CHRISTMAS GREETINGS

\ AND BEST WISHES FOR f 
5 SUCCESS & PROSPERITY %

o
$ PORT ISAAC & DISTRICT | 
1  TOURISM ASSOCIATION 5
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’ s FISH MERCHANT 

FISH CELLARS, PORT ISAAC

WE ARE OPEN ALL DAY
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Fresh Fish Daily 9.30am. - 6pm. Saturday 9.30am. - 5pm. 

Tel: (0208) 880498 - 24-hour Answerphone
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Pea Pod
FRESH FRUIT AND 
VEGETABLES, FLOWERS, 
HOLLY WREATHS, .
CHRISTMAS TREES, .
MISTLETOE
Season's Greetings to all
Telephone 8 8 0 2 2 3
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Mike and Nikki 
wish everyone 

a Merry Christmas 
and

a Happy New Year

f

CENTRAL GARAGE
ROS & ANITA WISH.I

ALL THEIR CUSTOMERS 

A HAPPY CHRISTMAS 

& A PROSPEROUS 

NEW YEAR

1
(> Other evenings by prior arrangement.
f  CLOSED 16 DEC. to 26 DEC. inclusive 
0

Bookings now being taken 
for New Year's Eve
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Seasonal Parties - Please call for our 
Special Party Menus 

Chris and Anna Harris 
880260

WOMEN'S INSTITUTE
On the 29th. of October we were hosts to 
the Autumn Group Meeting in the Church 
Hall. The speaker was Tamsin Thomas from 
BBC Radio Cornwall who gave us a fas­
cinating account of how the various local 
radio stations came into being, starting with 
Radio Leicester in the sixties. She explained 
how, on the air, you have to create pictures 
with words, which is different from tele­
vision. Tamsin brought her tape recorder 
and treated us to some very funny tapes of 
people who didn’t realise that they were ‘On 
Air’. We were also beautifully entertained 
by Elizabeth Rowe and her Harpeggio 
Group, our own Eileen Trickett won the 
first prize in a ‘Cornish Fairings’ (biscuits) 
competition, and very tasty refreshments 
prepared by our members rounded off. a 
pleasant evening.
At the November meeting the speaker Mr. 
Michael Heyes, County Organiser for the

British Heart Foundation gave us an in­
teresting talk about this very worthwhile 
charity which started about thirty years ago 
and which derives 48% of all monies raised, 
from legacies, There are 500 branches n a ­
tionwide and 100 of them are in the South 
West. Last June 27,000 people took part in 
the sponsored London-to-Brighton cycle 
race which has raised £8 million in the last 
18 years. 77% of all money donated is spent 
on research.
By the time you read this we will have been 
bn our annual Christmas shopping trip to 
Plymouth.
We are having our usual Post-Christmas 
Lunch at the Comislj Cafe on Monday 10th. 
January at 12.30pm. for 1.00pm, price 
£6.50. Everyone from the village is cordially 
invited (husbands too).
To all W.I. members and friends past and 
present, and in fact to everyone in the 
village, ‘A very merry Christmas’.

Zofia Fry.

f HEADLANDS HOTEL |
I  HAPPY CHRISTMAS TO YOU ALL! 4
I  $ * $ $ $  I
S Restaurant Open Friday & Saturday 5 
o from 7pm. Special Steak offer £4.95. |  
|  Sundays -:from 6pm. -  traditional $ 

dinner for whole family. £

c

LIFEBOAT
The Annual General Meeting of the Port 
Isaac branch of the R.N.L.L will be held in 
the Penhaligon Room on Wednesday 8th. 
December at 7.30pm. David Jones, Area 
Organiser R.N.L.I., will show a film of the 
work of the R.N.L.I. and also a film of Port 
Isaac taken between 1936 and 1946. Every­
one is welcome -  refreshments will be 
served. The Branch is looking for new 
Committee members. Can you help?
There are vacancies for one or two new 
crewm embers. If you are between 18 and 35 
and would like to volunteer, contact David 
Castle, Station Hon. Secretary on 880383.

CHRISTMAS SALE
I would like to thank everyone who came to 
help and support our amiual Christmas sale 
for the R.N.L.I. It was a very successful 
morning and we raised the sum of £307.01. 
Thank you all for such a great effort.

Lesley Walton.

I PENREAL ESTATE AGENCY g
I  1 1 NEW ROAD ■ PORT ISAAC *

!

TELEPHONE 880302

| Seasons Greetings  
from  

Barbara and Keith
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GOLDEN CIRCLE
A successful evening of Bingo was held on 
November 16th. The proceeds from the 
evening amounted to £243 which will go 
towards the cost of the Christmas Outing to 
Newquay on December 15th. Our thanks to 
all who attended, and gave prizes, and to 
Bill Dawe f o r ‘calling’.

Sheila Jarvis (Sec.)

1 A MERRY CHRISTMAS £ 
£ AND 4
|  PROSPEROUS NEW YEAR 4 
J TO ALL MY FRIENDS %
j  AND THE GOOD FOLK |

OF PORT ISAAC " f
FROM f

2 PETER SAVAGE $6 ' . o

f ROBIN A. HANCOCK f 
would like to wish 
all his customers n

| a very Happy Christmas £
| i and f
£ a Prosperous New Year I
£ 20 HARTLAND ROAD, PORT ISAAC £

4 Steve H ewett f
- Electrical Contractor |

a|  COMPLIMENTS $ |  Wishes everyone
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ST. ENDELLION 
CHURCH
Break-in:
The small wail safe below the Holy Water 
Stoup in the church was broken into in 
October and a small amount of money was 
stolen. This is the latest in a series of 
incidents of damage and theft at the church. 
To try to prevent such incidents please visit 
the church regularly. Drop in for a few 
minutes if you are passing the building.
Home again:
Parishioners were pleased to learn that the 
Rector was recovering well after a minor 
operation in St. Michael’s Hospital, Hayle, 
in November.
Healing Services:
The new home of Mr. And Mrs. F. Kent at 
Pity me was blessed by the Rector at a 
eucharist for healing held there in October. 
Mi*s. Kent led the service and the Rector 
was celebrant. In November the Revd. Ian 
Morris, Rural Dean and Rector of Lanteglos 
and Camelford was celebrant at a healing 
eucharist held at ‘Thyme Bank’, Trebeth- 
erick, home of Mrs. P. Nash. The service 
was led by Mrs. J. Griffith.
Mothers’ Union:
Mrs. P. Richards, enrolling member of the 
United Benefice branch of the union 
attended the Diocesan Autumn Council 
meeting in the Chapel House of Truro 
Cathedral in October. Also present was Mrs. 
P. Rex, Deaneiy Treasurer. At the Nov­
ember meeting held at ‘Sunset’, New 
Polzeath, home of Mr. and Mrs. Mulley, the 
speaker on ‘By-gone Times in North Com- 
wal 1’ was Mrs. Simms from Poughill. 
Prebendaries Stalls:
Stalls for the prebendaries of the church 
were dedicated by the Rt. Revd. M. Ball, 
Bishop of Truro, during the sung evensong 
in Truro Cathedral in November. Among 
.those taking part were Prebendaries M.
• Bartlett, J. Vincent and T. Gouldstone.
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P rout Bros.
TRELAWNEY GARAGE 
TEL. BODMIN 880208

Coach Trips 
All Car & Vehicle Repairs 

Handy Gas Agents 
-  free deliveries

We wish you all
a

Happy Christmas 
and a 

Prosperous 
New Year
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Saints’ Days:
The feast of St. Simon and St. Jude was 
celebrated in the church on 28th. October 
with a said eucharist at which the celebrant 
was the Rector. Server and reader was Mrs. 
F. Kent. A special sung eucharist was held 
on All Saints Day, 1 st. November, with the 
Rector as celebrant and servers Mr. R. 
Richards, Mr. and Mrs. R. Pollinger and 
Mrs. F. Kent.
Church Hall Repainted:
A small team of dedicated volunteers 
succeeded in redecorating the hall in 
mid-November. Helpers were Mr. and Mrs. 
R. Richards, Mr. R. Pollinger, Mrs. J. 
Wilson, Mrs. W. Mulley, Miss V. Baker and 
Mr. and Mrs. T. Wame.
Taize Evening:
Members of congregations in the United 
Benefice travelled to Luxuly an in November 
to take part in an evening of Taize music 
and worship.
Young People’s Club:
The club which meets in Port Isaac con­
tinues to expand. Organised by the Rector 
with help from Mr. J. Pollinger and Mrs. M. 
Cann, the children enjoy games, outings and 
quizzes and are at present rehearsing for 
a nativity play being produced by Mrs. L. 
Bartlett. This will be performed in the 
church during the Christmas Concert on 
Sunday 12th. December. On that day the 
Bishop of Truro will be in the parish to 
administer the sacrament of Confirmation 
and to meet parishioners. j udith p 0innger.

PORT ISAAC 
METHODIST CHURCH
Children in Need:
Although the Chapel building is now too 
large for us and we are worshipping instead 
in the Fenhaligon Room, we still intend to 
hold our usual Toy Service on Sunday 
evening, 12th. December at 6.00pm. We 
welcome eveiyone and particularly the 
children to this special service when gifts of 
toys, games, books, etc. will be received for 
sending on through ‘Helpline’ to ‘Children 
in Need’. Please come with your gifts and 
help to make this year’s Christmas present of 
toys a really excellent collection -  to delight 
the hearts of all those under-privileged 
children who would otherwise receive no 
Christmas present. The Brownies are 
coming and will be contributing their own 
choice of Christmas singing to the service. 
Why don’t you come too?
Christmas Carol Service:
We shall hold this as usual on Sunday 19th. 
December at 6.00pm, and invite everyone to 
join us. Teas, coffee and Christmas fare will 
follow the service. Grace Hooper.

| A  Merry Christmas f
to everyone 

from Glebe farm

CHRISTMAS SERVICES
Sunday 12th. December
6.00pm. at St. Endellion:
United Benefice Carol Concert
Sunday 19th. December
6.00pm. at St. Kew:
United Benefice Carol Concert
Friday 24th. December, Christmas Eve 
3.00pm. at St. Peter’s:
Christingle and Crib Service.
4.15pm. at St. Kew:
Christingle and Crib Service.
11.30pm. at St. Endellion:
Midnight Mass (Father Alan).
11.30pm. at St. Peter’s:
Midnight Mass (Father Edwin).
11.30pm. at St. Kew:
Midnight Mass (Father Michael).
Saturday 25th. December, Christmas Day
9.30am. at St. Peter’s:
Family Eucharist.
11.00am. at St. Endellion:
Family Eucharist.
11.00am. at St. Endellion:
Sung Eucharist.
We hope to see many of you at our 
Christmas services. May you all enjoy a 
happy and peaceful Christmas.

Father Michael.
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Holg Land
1-8 March '94 

only £400 half board
Contact 

George Oxley (0208) 880267 
for your free brochure

§ Wishing all my friends and I  
S> relations a Happy Christmas. p

Lil Hooke.
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°  . ^4 Ladies, gents, and children have your g2 ' hair professionally cared for in the
a comfort of your own home $

!  , : M : ‘issna
a FOR ALL YOUR CUTS, PERMS, ft 
£ COLOURS, SETS, & BLOW DRYS jj 
4 Just phone me on £4 Wadebridge (0208) 814631 4

|  ®ea§onr§ <£freetiitg§ j

|  As my eyesight is not good enough to ^ 
|  enable me to write cards this year, here |  
4 is a Greeting via Trio to wish all my |  
4 friends -  ‘Happy Christmas from Ruth’. §
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|  From Rita, Henry & Sarah \
% THE HARBOUR SHOP 4
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f AGMOL SERVICES |
ft TARTARS FARM • PORT GAVERNE £
|  FOR ALL YOUR OIL f
& REQUIREMENTS |
|> ALSO LORRY FOR §
£ GENERAL HAULAGE WORK &
& -CARRY 4 TONS
|  PHONE FOR COMPETITIVE PRICES 
{> - EVENINGS BEST £
X BODMIN 880 131 £
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|  THE COUMSH CAFE f
4 J 2 ic s m & d  ^ c u n i lu  e J^ ^ t a ix x a n i g  
a **4 ^avidCPfisIfii ' (0208) 880670 ^

0 ft
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0
40 FROM US ALL

A H / '  ARTHRITIS AND RHEUMATISM 
n r v v  COUNCIL FO R r e s e a r c h

I wonder how many people in the Port Isaac 
area can honestly say that they have never 
suffered from arthritis or rheumatism. It is a 
cruelly painful condition and even young 
children can suffer from it. If you have never 
suffered from this pain -  be thankful; if you 
have, or have gained relief by having a joint 
replacement - I  know you will want to help 
research. The ARC have already given large 
sums to the Rheumatology unit at Treliske 
and many have benefitted from it. So will 
you help now please? There are 3 ways in 
which you can:
1. I can supply you with a collecting box. 
It’s surprising how the small change from 
your shopping can mount up! I would empty 
it for you once a year.
2. You can give a Christmas present to th e , 
Fund. I will be glad to forward any such 
cash or cheque.
3. Come to the Coffed and Mince Pies 
Morning at ‘Gwel Ajrvor’ from 10.30am. on 
Friday December 10th. There will be a . 
raffle, bring and buy stall, cake stall, and a 
fancy goods stall, and your help in stocking 
these stalls will be much appreciated. This 
will be the one big fund-raising effort I shall 
be able to make at present, so please support 
it to the best of your ability,

Grace Hooper.

CHANGE OF DATE
Port Isaac Playgroup Open Morning will 
now be on Thursday 9th. December. The 
children will present a Nursery Rhyme 
Christmas at 10.30am. There will also be a 
raffle, cake stall, and white elephant. 
Refreshments will be on sale, tea/coffee, 
scone, jam/cream.

ADVANCE WARNING!
Yes, it’s me again - to let you know that on 
February 26th. we shall once again need 
helpers, contributions, and buyers for 
Hospice Day. Any unwanted Christmas 
Gifts, White Elephants, etc, will be very 
gratefully received at 87 Fore Street. There 
was a magnificent response in 1993 and it 
would be nice to beat that effort. I shall be in 
touch again after Christihas. With greetings 
from the Hospice to Port Isaac for a healthy, 
happy 1994. Sheila Jarvis.
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|  Mike, Linda, and  C harlotte § 
4 w ould  like to wikh all their 
4 friends a very M eriy  C hristm as ^ 
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«?<a«*<a42P<a

%

i

YOU DON'T HAVE TO PAY A FORTUNE 
For the finest quality products installed to the highest standards 

Specialists in P V C.u Products:
Windows, Doors, Conservatories, and Fascia Boards 

a EXPERTS IN ALL ASPECTS OF THE BUILDING TRADE .
*  TELEPHONE: PETER LOBB • BODMIN (02OS) 85 } IS2  fe

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISEMENTS
10p a word (min. 50p) in advance

HAPPI SIGNS AND DESIGNS ~~ "
. Contact Kevin A! Hancock, DIP, SIAD, 
Bodmin 880328 or Launceston 772724.

FRESH OVENREADY GEESE 
Barry Collins. 880755

ALDER WETSUIT forTaTTld^^r™" 
Christmas Gift. Fit 53" - 5’5". Good 
condition. £30 o.n.o; Tel: (0840) 213796

DRUM MACHINE for sale. Yamaha 
DD-11. Many features. Eight percussion 
pads and foot pedal with 11 different 
manual practice drum sets using 39 
percussion instruments. Record and play 
back. 100 rhythm accompaniment styles. 
Works with batteries or ac power adaptor. 
Midi compatible. Instruction manual. Cost 
new £140, bargain £50. Blackthorn Press, 
18 New Road, Port Isaac, Cornwall. Tel. 
880292 (880474 evenings).

GARDEN SOCIETY
Port Isaac and District Garden Society held 
their first meeting of the new season on 
10th. November in the Cornish Cafe, when 
a fascinating talk was given by Mr. Dingle 
from Bude on the wild life we might be 
lucky to see in our gardens. Mi*. Dingle is a 
member of the Cornwall Trust for Nature 
Conservation, and his talk was accompanied 
with some very beautiful slides. Our next 
meeting will foe on Wednesday December 
8th. when our old friend Mr. Bernard 
Hawken will give us another talk on 
common sense gardening. This meeting will 
also be at the Comish Cafe at 7.30 pm.

I* ^  V — —- w w  V 0
P Wishes a ll its clients a M erry  |
|  Christmas & a Happy New Year |  
p A n d  w o u ld  tike  to  ta k e  this |  
o opportunity of reminding you that |  
o now is the time to prepare for the ft
0 forthcoming season. ft
I '  Kevin A. Hancock ft
1 Tel: (0208) 880328 & (0566) 772724 i
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THE TRIO FREE DIARY
REGULAR FIXTURES IN PORT ISAAC

AEROBICS: Mondays 7.00 - 8.00pm. in the 
Village Hall. Wednesdays: Step Aerobics. 
BABY/TODDLER CLINIC: First Tuesday every 
month, 1.30 - 3.30pm. at the surgeiy. 
BADMINTON: 8.00 Thursday evenings in the 
Village Hall.
BRIDGE LESSONS: Green Door, Port Gaveme, 
Mondays 2pm. -  advanced, 7pm. -  beginners. 
CHILD HEALTH CLINIC: 1.30 - 3.30pm. at the 
surgeiy, first Wednesday in the month.
GOLDEN CIRCLE: 2.30pm. every Wednesday 
at the Cornish Cafe.
MOTHER AND TODDLERS: 9.30 - 12 noon in 
the Village Hall.
PORT ISAAC METHODIST CHURCH:
Sunday Evening Worship is now being held in 
the Penhaligon Room at 6.00pm.
LOCAL HISTORY STUDY GROUP: 1st.
Friday in month, Penhaligon Room, 7.30pm. 
PLAYGROUP: 9.30am. - 12.00, at the Village 
Hall Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday.
WELL WOMAN CLINIC: Tuesdays, with the 
Practice Nurse, 3.00 - 4.00pm. at Port Isaac 
Surgery, by appointment.
WOMEN’S INSTITUTE: 2nd. Thursday in the 
month, 2.30pm. at the Castle Rock Hotel.
YOGA CLASS: Penhaligon Rooms, Tuesday 
evenings, 7.00 - 9.00.

The above information may be incorrect 
if  Trio has not been informed o f changes

Monday 6th. December:
Mobile Library day,
7.00pm: Gig A.G.M. at the Green Door 
Club. Everybody welcome.
Tuesday 7th. December:
St. Endellion Conservatives’ Christmas 
Dinner, Port Gaveme Hotel.
7.00pm, eyes down 7.30: Bingo in aid of 
the Mentally Handicapped, Church Room, 
Port Isaac.
Wednesday 8th. December:
Garden Society Speaker: Mr. Bernard 
Hawken.
7.30pm: The Annual General Meeting of 
the Port Isaac branch of the R.N.L.I., 
Penhaligon Room. David Jones, Area 
Organiser R.N.L.I., will show a film of the 
work of the R.N.L.I. and also a film of 
Port Isaac taken between 1936 and 1946. 
Everyone is welcome -  refreshments will 
be served.
Thursday 9th. December:
'l0.30am: The children present a ‘Nursery 
Rhyme Christmas’ at the Playgroup Open 
Morning in the Village Hall. Also raffle, 
refreshments, etc.
Friday 10th. December:
10.30am: Coffee and Mince Pies at 
‘Gwel Arvor Tintagel Terrace. Various 
Stalls -  see details elsewhere in Trio. 
Saturday 11th. December:
7.00pm: Christmas Lights ‘Switch On 
Night’. Hot wine, mince pies, carols,
St. Breward Band.

£ Cljtisfanas Greeting# |  
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Sunday 12th. December:
6.00pm: ‘Children In Need5 Toy Service 
in the Penhaligon Room. Gifts of toys, 
games, books, etc, welcomed.
Wednesday 15th. December:
9.30am: Coach leaves Prout’s garage 
for Golden Circle Shopping Trip and 
Christmas Luncheon at Newquay.
New members welcome. Book lunch 
and/or coach only, by 11th. on 880224 
or 880726.
Sunday 19th. December:
6.00pm: Christmas Carol Service in the 
Penhaligon Room.
Monday 20th. December:
Mobile Library day.
Tuesday 21st December:
2.30pm: Golden Circle Christmas Tea 
Party at the Cornish Cafe. Entertainment. 
Members only.
7.00pm: ‘Annual Switch On’ of the 
Christmas Lights at Trelights.
7.30pm: Christmas Whist Drive at 
St. Endellion Church Hall.
1994
Monday 10th. January:
12.30pm. for 1.00pm: Port Isaac W.I. 
Annual Post-Christmas Lunch, at the 
Cornish Cafe. Price £6.50. Everyone 
cordially invited.
Wednesday 12th. January:
Garden Society Speaker: Mr. Godden -  
‘Preparing for Showing’.
Tuesday 18th. January:
7.30pm: Whist Drive in St. Endellion 
Church Hall.
Wednesday 9th. February:
Garden Society Speaker: Mr. 3. S. 
Murphy -  ‘Food From the Greenhouse’.
Tuesday 15th. February:
7.30pm: Whist Drive in St. Endellion 
Church Hall.
Saturday 26th. February:
10.30am: Mount Edgcumbe Hospice 
Fund Raising Day, Church hail.
Wednesday 9th. March:
Garden Society Speaker: Mr. Burden 
from Lanivet - ‘Dahlias’.
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SANTA SPECIALS
Come and see Santa on a steam train! The 
Bodmin and Wenford Railway is running 
Christmas Special steam trains. The ticket 
price includes a gift from Santa for every 
child and free seasonal refreshments for 
every adult.
‘Santa’s Shuttle’
A two-mile return journey from Bodmin 
General station.
Saturday 11th. December:
11.00am, 12.00pm, 2.00pm, 3.00pm. 
Saturday 18th. December:
11.00am, 12.00pm, 2.00pm, 3.00pm. 
Children £4.00, adults £2.75, each.
’Santa’s Express’
The full seven-mile journey to Bodmin 
Parkway and back.
Sunday 12th. December:
11.00am, 1.00pm, 3.00pm.
Sunday 19th. December:
II.00am, 1.00pm, 3.00pm.
Wednesday 22nd. December:
11.00am, 1.00pm, 3.00pm.
Thursday 23rd. December:
11.00am, 1.00pm, 3.00pm.
Friday 24th. December:
11.00am, 1.00pm, 3.00pm.
Children and adults £4.75, each.
Advance booking is essential. Telephone 
(0208) 73666 between 10.00am and 4.00pm.
‘Mince Fie Ramblers’
On December 26th. -  28th. and January 1 st. 
-  3rd. steam trains will also leave Bodmin 
General for a seven-mile return ride at 
11am. (except 26th. December) 1.00pm. 
and 3.00pm. Advance booking not essential, 
From the 1.00pm train each day, local 
guides will lead a walk from the train, 
returning to Bodmin General station at 
approximately 4.05pm.
Adults £4.50, senior citizens £4.00, children 
£2.50, each. Families of up to two adults 
and four children £12.00.
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2 Domestic & Industrial Maintenance v
2  24 HOUR SERVICE \
2 22 Hartland Road, £
|  Port Isaac, Cornwall. PL29 3RP &
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SATURDAY NIGHTS 
11th. December -  Heartbeat Disco 
18tfi. December -  Doc’s Attic 
26th. December, Boxing Day -  

Our Christmas Draw 
New Year’s Eve— Rachel and D6ja Blues
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FREE HOUSE REAL ALE REAL FOOD OPEN FOR MEALS 7.00pm.
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